
HERITAGE NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION (HNA) 
Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, November 17, 2015 
 
 

Board Members Present                                            Board Member(s) Not Present 
 
Thomas C. Rockeymoore – President                      Rafael Alfaro – Vice President        
Wilma Johnson – Treasurer 
D. Dorsey - Secretary 
Mark Osar – First Director 
David Perez – Second Director 
Richard Zagrocki – Third Director 
 
- Meeting called to order, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance 
-Treasurer’s report given by Wilma Johnson, approved as distributed 
-Minutes given by D. Dorsey, from last meeting of October, 2015 were approved. 
 
Office Sifuentes shared the following: 
 * Update on robberies  
 * San Antonio on hit list for terrorists. Have a plan, and escape route. 
 * Reason behind target are the military bases here in San Antonio. 
 * If there are gunshots…go in direction away from the trouble. 
 * Complainant must be the one to press charges against loud music 
 * Counterfeit money is on the move. 
 * San Antonio Water System (SAWS) uniforms were stolen. People 
                    wearing these uniforms may not be from SAWS. Be careful. 
 
District 4 Constituent Representative Tim Salas informed members of the Holiday Social at 6022 Ray 
Ellison Blvd on December 10, 2015 at 6:00pm. RSVP Anna Galindo at 207-7281. 
 
Councilman Saldana gave update on skatepark which is nearly completed.  
 
- Traffic concerns from Potranco Rd. to Ellison 
- Old Albertson’s building is to be reconstructed into a senior’s center, YMCA, and library.  
- Old K-Mart is a public charter school. 600 students. (School Harmony) 
- Expected Bond is $750 million. Street repairs may be attached to this bond.   
 
Ideas were given on how to protect the entrance signs to Heritage if hit by vehicle. 
Christmas dinner - HNA will furnish the meats. Members can volunteer to bring a side dish. 
 
Drawing – Wilma Johnson  
 
Meeting adjourned 
 
D. Dorsey – Secretary 
Thomas C. Rockeymoore - President 
  


